
DELAC – CHAIRPERSON’S REPORT 

January 16, 2024 

Good morning, DELAC Members,  

As the first report from the President, I want to encourage you all to make a change, to put in dedication 
and effort so that all the changes we achieve in 2025 are positive and beneficial for our children and the 
new English language learners. 

On December 5, 2024, we were invited to participate in the presentation of the draft of the 2025 Master 
Plan. The vision is to teach and learn in a transformative way. The mission is to create connections in 
relationships, experiences, and spaces with young people, families, and communities of leaders who 
inform and guide, working to bridge the gaps for multilingual and multicultural learners by providing high-
quality education. 

There was a very touching moment when many children were interviewed about why being multilingual is 
so important, and some of the responses were: 

1. It helps me make more friends and go beyond limits. 
2. It helps me get better jobs in the future. 
3. When you travel, you can communicate with more people. 

This plan will be dedicated to honoring all children. There are two ways they are committing to this. 

Who? 
Your voice matters! 

• District Leaders (Departments of Directors) 
• Expert professionals (teachers, coaches, administrators, MMALT, MMALC) 
• Negotiation units (UTLA, AALA, CSEA, TEAMSTERS) 
• Advisory Committees (DELAC, Parent Committees, English Learner students) 

How? 
• Regional Ambassador Meetings 
(Main meetings, District, and Regional meetings) 
• A common evaluation with questions, coaches, and institutions 
(MMED, is rewriting the 2018 Master Plan to best support the needs of our District’s Multilingual 
Multicultural Learners and teachers) 

Having all the contributions from a great team and timeline for development in 4 phases. 

Phase 1: PLANNING 

• Create a collaboration plan 
• Identify the working group 
• Plan the meeting agenda 



• Notify key educational personnel 

Phase 2A 
• Listen to the voices of partners throughout the District 
• Identify key takeaways from the contributions 

Phase 2B 

• Analyze the data 
• Write the chapters of the Master Plan 
• Collaborate to integrate the feedback from the groups 

Phase 3 
• Publish and distribute 
• Create and provide educational training 
• Evaluate the results 

The launch will be in May 2025. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To conclude, I would like to share that LAUSD is working hard to protect all immigrant children, 
ensuring that they do not fear the upcoming changes with the new government, and that parents 
feel the school is a safe place. 


